"SMJACC

San Mateo Japanese-American Community Center

San Mateo Japanese-American Community Center 415 South Claremont Street, San Mateo, CA 94401 Tel 650-343-2793

Cherry Blossom Senior AppreC|at|on Brunch
] The Northern California Cherry Blossom Festival

) ¥ w,/J M\ B fONGRW ] ~ Senior Appreciation Brunch was held at the Kabuki
.,ﬁsemf? Appreciatioff B Ak Hotel in San Francisco Japantown on April 21st. Ikuko
A e Sakai was the honoree for SMJACC. A certificate was
] presented by the Japanese Consul General Yo Osumi.
Her friends, family and representatives from SMJACC
were there to celebrate the occasion. Congratulations
Ikuko-san!

Volunteer Appreciation Lunch
The Volunteer Appreciation Lunch was held at the Gardeners’ Hall on
May 3. This was the first volunteer lunch since the mandatory shut-

down. Current and past volunteers were there to enjoy bento, cake and Kashiwa-mochi. Everyone went home W|th a gift bag of
goodies. Thank you to the volunteers for all you do for the Center. We can’t do it without you and are very grateful. Also thanks to
the sponsors for your generous donation: Nomura & Co. Inc., Gary Sakamoto, Virginia Tanakatsubo, Frances Kamino and Wes
Taoka. And thanks also to Chizuko Akutagawa for the maklng the mlso soup.
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Wes Taoka Honored for 10 years of Service
Wes Taoka has been the Executive Director of SMJACC
for 10 years. For his dedicated years of service, he was
honored with a certificate of distinction and a gift from the
Board. Thank you, Wes, for your commitment to the
Center. Sometimes we take your role for granted especially
when you constantly go beyond the expected. However,
we do want to recognize that you are truly an asset to the
Center and all who make use of it. Congratulations Wes!

Upcoming events

e San Mateo Bonsai Club will hold a sale of bonsai and related goods on May 19™ from 10:00 am to 4:00
pm at the Gardeners’ Hall. They can also consult on bonsai you have at home. This is your chance to ask
the experts.

e Dr. Raymond Chong will be giving a presentation called “Lost Kinjo” about Japanese American
neighborhoods that have disappeared. It will be on Sunday, June 16" from 1:30 pm to 3:30 pm in the
Gardeners’ Hall. Please contact the Center at 650-343-2793 or sanmateojacc@gmail.com to RSVP or
for more information.

e Our Holiday Boutique is being planned for the Fall. If you are interested in helping out with the sale,
please contact the Center at 650-343-2793 or email sanmateojacc@gmail.com. This will be a big event
and volunteers are needed to make this a success.

e Another kimono sale is also being planned. If you would like to help with this activity, please contact the
Center. The date of the sale is yet to be determined.

Meanwhile....

e We have “new” items in the mini-store at the Center. Come by and take a look.

e Volunteers are still needed for various activities. Please consider volunteering.

e If you have any suggestions for activities you would like to participate in at the Center or would like to start, please
contact the Center. We would like to hear from you.
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